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DATE: July 14, 2016 

SUBJECT: COMPLETION OF MITIGATION FOR DIETARY EXPOSURE TO ORTHO-

PHENYLPHENOL AND ITS SODIUM AND POTASSIUM SALTS 

The attached memorandum (Jones 2008) describes the findings of the Worker Health and Safety 

Branch (WHS) in regards to the need for mitigation of dietary exposure to ortho-phenylphenol 

(OPP) and its sodium salt, sodium ortho-phenylphenate (SOPP).  The findings also are relevant 

to the potassium salt of OPP, potassium ortho-phenylphenate (POPP).  All three active 

ingredients are used as antimicrobials, which for some products includes post-harvest treatment 

of certain fruits and vegetables. 

In 2007, DPR’s Risk Characterization Document (RCD) for OPP and SOPP (Kwok 2007) 

estimated exposures and risks for acute and chronic dietary exposure for the average U.S. 

population and fifteen subpopulation groups.  Margins of Exposure were greater than 100 for all 

dietary exposures, and cancer risk was considered negligible at the upper bound value of 10-6.  

In July 2016, in response to a question from WHS, scientists from DPR’s Human Health 

Assessment Branch stated that POPP pesticide products would not be more toxic than SOPP 

products via the dietary route.  The reason is OPP is the driver for dietary toxicity; both SOPP 

and POPP dissociate to OPP within the gut.  Therefore, the HHA scientists consider that the 

conclusions of the dietary RCD (Kwok 2007) are also applicable to POPP. 

Based on the absence of dietary risk estimates of concern for OPP and SOPP within the RCD, 

and on the applicability of the RCD to POPP, WHS finds that there is no need for further 

mitigation action with respect to potential dietary exposure for any of the three active 

ingredients: OPP, SOPP, and POPP.  Your approval of this conclusion is requested. 

cc:  Shelley DuTeaux, Chief, Human Health Assessment Branch 

       Eric Kwok, Senior Toxicologist, Human Health Assessment Branch 

    Svetlana Koshlukova, Senior Toxicologist, Human Health Assessment Branch 

       Kevin Solari, Environmental Program Manager I, WHS Branch 
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Dr. Marylou Verder-Carlos 
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APPROVAL 

[Original signed by M. Verder-Carlos] 
Marylou Verder-Carlos, Assistant Director
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